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John Foley
John Foley Masonry, Inc
6679 80th Ave SE
Clear Lake, Minnesota
55319

October 23, 2018

Dear John,

As the construction project for the MPS Washburn High School Science Wing 2nd Floor Addition nears 
closeout, I’m compelled to write this letter of commendation for the successful role that John Foley Masonry 
played.  Upon the initial meeting to review the scope of work and condensed schedule, coordination, 
collaboration and cooperation were evident.  John Foley Masonry listened to our expectations and paid 
close attention to our scheduling requirements.  Behind the scenes, Jevon Foley and Sarah Larson were 
critical allies to ensuring the project’s overall success, due to the open communication and team approach 
that they upheld.  The excellent management of submittals and attention to detail for the building 
specifications ensured that potential issues were addressed and corrected prior to the start of work, thus 
saving time and money.        

The greatest of appreciation and recommendations goes out to your field team.  Under the leadership of 
Drew Stewart and Jarmon Foley, they were very instrumental in pushing our schedule and working in a 
manner that met critical, challenging milestones.  Where such a schedule would have been seen as an 
impossibility, the highly skilled crew was able to deliver a high-quality project per the schedule, when others 
said that it couldn’t be done.  Aside from their quality of work being commendable, the team was highly 
conscientious of safety.  John Foley Masonry accomplished the masonry work without incident, which was 
no small feat, considering the tight parameters and working from heights at multiple areas.  They were also 
mindful of keeping the areas organized and clean, and they regularly communicated and collaborated with 
Graham and other trades.  

With John Foley Masonry meeting the critical path milestones, other trades were subsequently pushed to 
perform and meet dates, as well.  Thanks for playing a huge, influential, contributory part of forging the way!  
If it were not for the efforts of your entire team, there is no doubt that this project would not have been the 
success it was,.  Given the complexity of the project and the nature of summer school construction, your 
expertise and commitment contributed greatly to the success.  Please share this letter with all who played a 
part in this project.  It has been a pleasure, and I look forward to and welcome the opportunity of working 
with John Foley Masonry again!

Sincerely,

Debbie Croker
Project Manager

C:  John Foley Masonry—Jevon Foley (Proj Mgr), Jarmon Foley (Gen Supt), Drew Stewart (Foreman), Sarah Larson (Finance Officer)
C:  Graham—Matt Dekkers (VP Midwest US), Matt Buggi (Operations Mgr), Rich Anderson (Chief Estimator)


